SPWG Report to ROS

August 13th, 2003

SPWG met July 24th and 25th. 

Oncor presented a report on the May 15th, 2003 Comanche Peak Switchyard Event that let to outages and the underfrequency load shedding. The presentation kicked off the SPWG review of the event that was directed by ROS. ERCOT also presented information and made their report available. It was decided by SPWG to present two reviews, one for the transmission line protective relay performance and one for the underfrequency relay performance. Review completions are estimated for August 22nd.

In response to ROS directive, SPWG has started gathering the types and accuracies of the underfrequency relays in service in ERCOT. The list will be available along with the abovementioned reviews.

A majority of SPWG members point out that the ERCOT Guides do not adequately define underfrequency relay performance requirements. SPWG requests permission to pursue a re-write of the applicable section. This re-write will require some investigation into the behavior of some of the relay types in use. The new wording will be discussed at the next SPWG meeting in November. 

SPWG was not able to review and discuss other Guide clarifications at the July meeting due to the full agenda. Any SPWG recommended changes to the Guides that pertain to system protection (with the possible exception of the underfrequency relays) should be available after the November meeting.

